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A Message from Mrs Staniland

Another month has flown by and what a month it
has been - full of excitement, learning and snow!!!

Whilst Beech class sadly had to postpone their trip
to Parliament, they were still able to enjoy a day
learning oll about Parliament and democracy and
even went on a virtual tour in preparation for their
rescheduled visit later in the year (details will follow
once confirmed). Children also had the opportunity
to attend a Basketball development day at Holyrood
- thank you to Mrs Jessup for supporting our children
at this event and to our parents for getting children
to and from these events - we couldn't do it without
you all!

Ash class have been busy being historians and have
learned why memories are important. Thank you to
Rev Jim for leading our memorial service for
Remembrance day, and for everyone that was able
to join us. Oak class had spent a morning learning
about why people wear poppies and reflecting on
the significance of this event. We were proud of
how respectful all of the children were throughout
the service.

Welcoming Numatic in for a STEM session has been
a particular highlight this month. Children learned
all about Henry and Hetty hoovers and worked in
teams to build their own. A big thank you goes to
Johnathan and Paul who came in to run this

workshop for our children and to Mrs Henning for 4

organising it.

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

We recently held our first Willow class pre-school Forest

School session. These Forest School sessions are open to
the wider community and allow parents and their pre-
schoolers to come along, meet new people and enjoy
getting outdoors in our new onsite Forest School area.
Details for booking onto these sessions have been shared
on our Facebook page - please do share this with any
local friends who you think might enjoy bringing their
children along to this - they would be made very welcome
by Paloma and Mrs Napper.

As we move into December, we look forward to the
month ahead full of excitement and festivities - the
Community Carol Concert at the church on
Wednesday 18th December being a particular
highlight. Do pop it in your diaries if you haven't
already - it really is such a wonderful event that brings
the whole Buckland community together and leaves us
all feeling ready for the joys of Christmas - we look
forward to seeing you there!

Mrs Ethne Staniland
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Ash Class have fully immersed themselves into our History
enquiry- ‘Why are memories important? We have been
reminiscing about time spent with family and friends and
have plotted key events over the past year onto a timeline.
We understand that History refers to the past, and that our
brains are responsible for keeping our memories alive. Ash
Class have enjoyed sharing these memories by telling their
friends, writing them down and drawing pictures.

Year 1 have been learning how to add and subtract using a
number line. We have spent time to ensure we are drawing
the correct number of jumps, counting accurately and
stopping on the right number. Reception have been
continuing to show off their amazing subitising skills and have
been matching the correct number to the value shown in
pictures.

In Literacy, Ash Class have continued to build
upon their descriptive writing skills by
describing exciting and varied story locations.
Reception have begun writing the initial
sounds to their captions, with some
challenging themselves to write the whole
word.

Year | have accepted their challenge to write
more, whilst still incorporating amazing
adjectives, brilliant handwriting and the
correct punctuation.

We have started to rehearse the songs for our
Community Christmas Carol Service. Ash Class
have decided on their top three roles that they
would not mind having in the tableau. Over the
coming weeks please keep an eye out for your
child's part which will be written at the top of
the costume letter. We will provide the outer
costume, the letter outlines what would be
suitable to wear underneath to keep warm.
The service will take place over at the Church,
on the evening of Wednesday 18th December.
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Since the last newsletter we have finished one enquiry and started another! The children all finished their
books inspired by the story ‘The Robot and The Bluebird’ - illustrating them and producing a front and back

Mrs Henning and Mrs Staniland

cover on the computer, They are very proud of them and thoroughly enjoyed sharing them with Ash class,

Our next enquiry, which is science based, has been helping us to answer the question: ‘How do temperature
changes affect water and how does this relate to the water cycle? We have looked at states of matter which
was a new concept for many of the class. They are now able to articulate what it is and can discuss this
together with how matter changes state. They learned about this through a fun practical experiment using
cornflour and water. The children were amazed at how cornflour changes from a solid-powder - to liquid -
and then when pressed together - a solid. We have also looked at gases and drank some water made in a
soda stream and watched how plain flat water was made into sparkling water. They carried out an experiment
called ‘dancing raisins’ where raisins placed in sparkling water danced up to the top of the glass and then
sank again when the bubbles around them popped.

Building on this enquiry the children have also been learning the meaning of precipitation, evaporation,
condensation and looked at the water cycle. The children hypothesised, made predictions and then carried
out an experiment where they created their own water cycles by drawing the water cycle onto bags, part-
filling them with water and then watching as condensation formed and dripped back into the water. A wow
moment!

In Maths Year 2 have completed their work on addition and subtraction and have now moved onto shape. Year 3
have also completed their addition and subtraction unit and are now focused on multiplication and division. Keep
up the fantastic work with your TTRockstars Oak Class! - it has been great to see the fantastic progress the
children are making and the impact this has on their confidence in Maths.

In Religion and World Views Education (RWE) we are learning all about the Holy Trinity and baptism. We are
looking forward to visiting the church soon so that Rev Jim can show us what happens in a baptism.

Our next big event is The Community Christmas Carol Concert’ and we are very busy practising our songs which
help to make this such a lovely event. We look forward to seeing you there!




In addition to these experiences, we've been doing a

short enquiry into writing persuasive letters. The

children are learning how to express their thoughts and
feelings about topics they're passionate about. The
exciting part? We'll be presenting our letters to Adam
Dance, our local MP, when he visits us in a couple of
weeks! It's a fantastic opportunity for the children to
engage with our local government and feel empowered
to make their voices heard.

As a gentle reminder, please ensure that the children
complete 3 minutes on Times Tables Rock Stars (TTRS)
daily.

Our times tables help us greatly within Maths, so it's
important we continue this practice. Also, spelling tests
are conducted every Friday, and reading records are
checked then too—let's keep up the great work!
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What a week it has been! We had a very exciting
visit from Numatic earlier this week. The children
had the opportunity to put together a Henry
vacuum cleaner without any input from the adults!
It was an impressive sight to see—everyone pulled
together and demonstrated immense teamwork.
It's wonderful to witness such collaboration
among the children, and | must say, they took on
the challenge with great enthusiasm.

Now, while we were all looking forward to our trip
to the Houses of Parliament, unfortunately, it was
cancelled. However, we made the most of it by
holding a brilliant 'Parliament Day' right here in
school. The day kicked off with a delicious
breakfast, setting us up nicely for the activities
ahead. We enjoyed a virtual tour of Parliament,
which was both informative and engaging, and
we delved into the fascinating aspects of the
State Opening. The children certainly absorbed a
lot of knowledge!




Mrs Napper
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Well, it is safe to say that we have
experienced all 4 seasons within the
space of a week!! And we have been
outside in all of them! The children have
shown resilience and determination in the
wet and cold, as well as the snow and
sun, and we have used each of them as a

learning experience!

This week we started our Forest School
sessions, and the children enjoyed
learning and exploring as well as meeting
new children and their grown-ups. This will
now be a regular occurrence on a
Wednesday morning which we are excited
about.
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Our new topic before Christmas is ‘Why is Christmas Special?' We are
looking forward to hearing all the ideas and experiences that the
children can talk about, as well as sharing pictures with friends about
their traditions and families.

We are also excited to be practising for our Nursery Nativity! We are
learning songs and sign language to accompany the Christmas Story and
are looking forward to performing it to family and friends at the end of
term.




Hello everyone! With Christmas just around the corner and the arrival of snow, it Is really starting to
feel festive! We hear Father Christmas is on his way with a little bit of magic to surprise the
children...

This month we have proudly purchased 12 gymnastic mats, renewed the subscription to Twinkl and
contributed £2,850 to support Forest School. None of this would be possible without your support!
The thermometer is back in the school porch and will be topped up after each event, giving a grea

visual of our progress and fundraising efforts.

Film Night is back! We'll be showing Dr Seuss ‘The Grinch’ on Thursday 19th December 3.15pm
-5.30pm. Tickets £5.00, which includes a hotdog and drink. The event will run from the school hall,
and is open to all Reception children through to Year 6. Bookable via ParentMail. Come and join us
for a festive Film Night! You are welcome to drop off your children for this event, there's no need td

« A fantastic £ 53.90 was raised from Beech
Class ‘Bake for Books'. Well done Beech
tass and Thank you for your support!

* A huge Thank you for all the festive hamper
goodies that will be going into Christmas
Hampers!




Guess the Nome of the Elf' is now ON SALE in the SCHOOL PORCH

£2 a guess / Prizes of Ist £50, 2nd £30 and 3rd £20 / 100 Names to be Chosen
Please include your name and telephone number

Monies fo be given to a member of FoBS or paid online

Winners to be announced once all names are taken and before the end of term.
GOOD LUCK!

Christmas Coffee & Craft Morning - Saturday 14th December 10-12pm, Buckland Church

Join us for a festive coffee and croft moming. Get creative with free crafts, connect with the community ond enjoy the
display of the children's schoolwork. Roffle tickets and ‘Name the Elf' will also be on sale. Donations wanted please and
gratefully appreciated.

We are looking for extra helpers. If you can help, plecse let @ member of FoBS know

Community Church Service, Buckland Church épm

FoBS will again be supplying the mince pies. We are in need of mince pies, all shapes and sizes, homemade or bought,
to continue to make this avent special and serve alongside mulled wine. Please bring donations to school ahead of this
lovely event: Monday 16th and Tuesday 17th December. Thank you

We are delighted to again be supplying party snacks for the end of term celebrations and treating the whole school to
the pantomime 'Beauty & The Beost'. Penny Crackers will also be made ond decorated ot school, ready to bring home
for the Christmas break. To be filled with locse change and donations. All eftorts go towards the school and a prize for
the top class!

Wishing you all a wonderful and joyful festive season. May it be filled with peace, happiness and memorable moments
Thank you, as always, for your continued support
Friends of Buckiand St Mary School
Our Next Meeting is: Thursday 5th December at 3,15pm, Schoo! Hall, CHRISTMAS COFFEE &
Everyone is very welcome CRAFT MORNING
p
e
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Novembers 100 Club winners are: -

Ist Prize £10 Mrs Kelly Napper
2nd Prize £5 Rafe Larcombe

Decembers 100 Club winners are: -
Ist Prize £10 Alfie Coombe
2nd Prize £5 Mrs Staniland

—
14th December., 10 - 12am
Buckland St Mary Charch

et andd gratctully recoeiv

£2.50 entry to be paid monthly into the FoBs bank account via standing order.
If you would like to be added to / or Increase your monthly prize draw, please speak to o member of FoBs

Jennie Farmer

Secretary




FoBS Cash Prize Draw
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Hello everyone!

Don't Forget! As Friends of Buckland School we launched a monthly Cash Prize

Draw, giving you the chance of winning a cash prize of (Ist) £10 and (2nd) £5
EVERY MONTH.

A GUARANTEED cash winner every month!

Not only does this give supporters a chance to win, but it also easily contributes

funds back to the schools’ fundraising efforts, directly benefitting our children and
our school community.

Don’t miss out - you've got to be in it to win it!

We greatly need your ongoing support. This is a fantastic and easy way to

contribute to the school with just a monthly payment of £2.50. We encourage
as many parents, family members, friends and generous community members to
please get involved.

The next prize draw will be drawn in October 2024.

Entries are £2.50 each and a counter with your name will be entered each month

for each £2.50 paid, eg. £5 per month would be two entries, two counters. There
is no limit to the number of entries. You might even want to increase your
chances!

1st and 2nd prizes of £10 and £5 will be drawn monthly by the school children.

Your payments can be made in an annual lump sum (£30 for one entry per month

for a year/ £60 for two entries per month for a year) or monthly by standing
order.

Cheques made payable to:

Bank details: Friends of Buckland St Mary School
Friends of Buckland St Mary School
Lloyds
Sort code 30 96 26
Account number 21465368

Please use 'FoBS prize draw' as your payment reference

If paying annually by cheque please write your name and contact number on the

back of your cheque, If setting up a monthly standing order or making a one-off
bank payment please send an email confirming your payment to our FoBS
treasurer Nikki Scale via nikkinoodle9@hotmail.com and CC our Chair Jessica
Hodges via tom.hodges27@gmail.com

If anyone has any further questions, please give Jessica a call on 07901 861 037,

A GREAT BIG THANK YOU FOR YOUR NEW OR CONTINUED SUPPORT,
“THANK YOU”"



—

Kinde O Bacambes Beauty and the Beast Panto for the children (in
’ ! school time) Kindly organised by FoBS

Under 9 Basketball development - Holyrood
sports hall [12-3pm - details to follow)

Thursday 12" December Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day
Thursday 12th December Christingle Service, Yam, St Mary's church

FoBS Christmas Coftee and Craft Moming 10am-
12pm)

Wednesday 18th December | Community church Service, 6pm start of service

Thursday 19" December School Christmas Lunch- Bookable on Pgrentmail

Tuesday 10" December

Saturday 14'h December

Class Christmas Parties in school
Friday 20" December
(Lunch as normal)

Friday 20th December Nursery Nativity, 2pm, Parents welcome

Friday 20" December Break up for Christmas holidays




We would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a joyful

and restful Christmas and

thank you for all your support this year.

The Staff at Buckland St Mary CofE Primary School




EVERY DAY COUNTS!

School and 1! oo sorts with good afendonce!

Whole School - 96.67%
Ash - 94.63%
Oak - 96.51%

Beech - 97.83%

Contact Information
If you change any of your contact details,
please inform the school office as soon as
possible so that we may update our records.
It is imperative that we have up to date
SERIOUS CONCERNS details at all times.
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Phone: 01460 234251
Email: admin.buckland@acexcellence.co.uk

Safeguarding is high priority at Buckland St Mary Primary School. We take every
opportunity to ensure that our pupil’s safety is paramount. We want our pupils to be
healthy and happy and to develop well, both physically and mentally. The school follows
the latest Government Guidance to ensure we are fulfilling our duties in this important
area.

Our school’s Child Protection and Safeguarding Policy can be found online at:
www.bucklandstmaryceprimaryschool.co.uk/577/safeguarding

If you have any concerns about the safety of a child you can either talk to our DSL or
DDSLs or you may phone Somerset Direct on 0300 123 2224.

There is lots of online safety advice on our website - please follow this link to help keep
your child safe.

Our School Vision
‘That they may have life, life in all its fullness.* John 10:10
At BSM C of E Primary School everyone matters. We strive to be an inclusive
community providing an outstanding education for all. Our lives are enriched through
the teaching of Christian Values to grow as global citizens in an ever-changing world.




For further guides, hints and tips, please visit nationalcollege.com

At The National College, our WakeUpWednesday guides empawer and equip porents, corers ond educators with the confidence and procticol skills to be able to have informed and age-oppropriate
conversations with children about online safety, mental health and wellbeing. and climate change. Formerly dedivered by Notional Online Salety, these guides now oddress wider topics and themes
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10/Top:Tips.for. Parents and Educators

CREATING FAMILY RULES
USING QEVICES

FEOR

Colloborating with children when setting rules
around tho use of technology Is a valuable task
that con encouroge them 1o toke mare
ownarship. it's important to moke rules which
reflect your family and are age appropriate.
Think about what you oll enjoy doing online and
what apps, games or devices childran use most
froquently.
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5 AGREE TIME LIMITS
AND SUITABLE TIMES

Bo reafistic when ]

limits. These con vary d.pcnding on m- rl @
child's oge, whether it's a weokday or
wookend, ond what they re octually doing

ondine. if they're conducting research for

homework, that might require mare time than it Jf*

thay were playing games, Consider whon screen
time begina: doos it comae after chores and
homework? Agroe times when technoiogy ond
phenes must be put away.

ENCOURAGE ,“’!-;
HONESTY 0

Fomily rubes ansure that everyone can bave fun
with their devices and be safe while doing so.
Nonetheless, chitdren may make mistakes as
they learn 1o navigats the onfine workd,
Emphasise thot if they ever fesl worried, unsafe
or upsat about something they've done, sent,
sald or received, thoy should tell you immediotely
80 you can halp thern resolve the problem.

4 CHARGING AND
OVERNIGHT STORAGE

To ensure chik got tho d i

they neod cvemight, it's important that

devices - especiolly smartphones - ore kept in
a common space, where possible. This reduces
tha chance of pointiess lote-night scrolling or
sloep boing disturbed by calls, messages or
notifications. There ara charging boxes you can
purchase, or afl gadgets coukt be charged In the
kirchon overnight to avoid distroctions,

-

g REVIEW RULES
REGULARLY

Anything you agree on isn't sel in stone. These
rules will likely citer as children got older and the
wuy they use technology changes. Take time to
review these o a family; discuss whaot's
working, and what lsn't. Communication is key —
50 by dolng thiz, you involve the chiid In thair
own online sofety while promaoting an open

diologue.
n
Meet Qur Expert

3

Dr Claire Sutheriond is an online safety consultant ot BCyberAware. She has
developed and implemented anti-bullying and cyber safety workshops and
policies for schools in Austratio and the UK. Claire hos written various academic
papers and carrled out research for the Australion government comparing
Intemet use and sexting behaviours of young peopie in the UK, USA and Australia
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PROTECT PERSONAL
INFO

Disguss and demonatrote the importonce -
of protecting your personal infermation, ¥
Tolk about whot delaits you shave anline ond
who with, Use parental controbs to biock chiidren
from connecting With strangers, so that any
Information they do share Is among thair real
frionds. Ask a child's purmission before pasting
my photos of tham on sociol media, s this

itive anline behoviour that
they should lm and remomber.

e i .
7 BERESPECTFUL #

Highlight the importance of showing respect ta
others whan using tachnology. Inceuroge
children to spsok kindly to others onfine = such
a9 on tocial media, when playing multipiayer
gomes or In group chats (which con often lend
themaelves 10 teasing behoviour), Exploin that i
they aren't treating others considerately, they
might be made 1o stay away frorm their devices
for a while.

8 “NO TECH" ZONES

Dnigmung Lpoces in the houss where
logy isn't allowed (for [

bedroomas, bathrooms and ot the dlnnu

tabie) lets you keep an aye on whot childron are

viewing and who they re communicating with. it

gives you some quaiity, screen-free time with

them, too, It alsa helps rm- any impulses to
inopproprate content,

ocmqnununoy to do 50 in @ coMUMon space

within the homa.
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AGREE ON T |
9 CONSEQUENCES |

Ag o family, discuss why the rules ore impertont:
10 balance thek screentime, 10 ensure ovaryone
enjoyk gaming o Intaracting onling, and that
they are sule whien doing so. Therelore, i these
rules are broken, there hos to be o contaquence
Discusa whot would be fair for cartain breaches
o' the mln % this can prevent a

disprop P in the future,

io KNOW ALL
PASSWORDS

To protect chlldm from inoppropriote content,
have toall p

mmn .hould alvo make i clear that they witl

check s dovices, shouild thay hove ony

conoorns about tholr use, Emphasize thot this

mn'tdue to o lock of trust but is an extra way of

o} @wakeupweds

Usors of this guide do so at tholr own discretion. No liabllity Is entered Into. Current as of the date of releose: 31.07.2024




